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Local Law 80 of 2016 was enacted on June 28, 2016.  The law added a new requirement 

that ticket sellers operating in New York City’s public spaces obtain a license from the 

Department of Consumer Affairs. Under the law, ticket vendors will be required to wear their 

licenses openly, in addition to an outer garment that makes their profession clear. The license is 

valid for one year and the commissioner of Department of Consumer Affairs will be able to 

revoke licenses if an applicant has unanswered summons or unsatisfied fines or penalties, or if 

the commissioner determines that the seller’s continued possession of a license poses an exigent 

danger to the public. The law is intended to provide tools needed to keep consumers safe without 

jeopardizing the tours, transportation modes and entertainments or attractions that help the city’s 

tourism industry and economy thrive.  

 

Local Law 80 provided a rebuttable presumption that the place of entertainment, mode of 

transportation or guided tour whose ticket is vended, or on whose behalf a ticket is vended, is 

responsible for violations of the law by those who vend tickets on their behalf.  However, this 

presumption was intended not to apply in cases where the ticket vendor sells counterfeit tickets 

that were not issued by the establishment on the ticket or the ticket is vended by a seller that is 

not authorized or controlled by the establishment that issued the ticket.  This exemption was 

intended to be the last sentence of section 20-559(d) in Local Law 80, but was unintentionally 

omitted. 

 

Preconsidered Introduction T2016-4736 restores this exemption, which strikes a fair 

balance by providing an important enforcement tool while ensuring that only parties responsible 

for illegal vending bear responsibility for violations of the law. The administration looks forward 

to the enactment and implementation of Preconsidered Intro. T2016-4736 at the earliest possible 

date. 

 
 


